
 
 

Allison Brown 
Superintendent of Schools 

April 8, 2025 

Dear Roslyn Families, 

I am writing to inform you about a current statewide technical issue affecting 
the computer-based testing (CBT) requirement that East Hills Elementary 
School and Roslyn Middle School students (grades 4-8) were scheduled to 
participate in today.  

The testing platform used by the New York State Education Department (NYSED), 
would not allow our Roslyn Middle School students to complete the exam, and 
NYSED has directed us to pause testing for the day. East Hills students did not 
begin the exam; their test is being postponed. 

We are presently awaiting an update from NYSED, however, we have been 
mandated to collect all chromebooks from the middle school that were used in 
today’s testing. Therefore, middle school students will not be bringing them home 
today.  

This situation is incredibly frustrating and disheartening, especially considering the 
dedication our teachers have shown in preparing students for these assessments. 
Our students have worked hard and deserve a testing experience that reflects that 
effort. 

We hope this issue is resolved quickly. Our school principals will follow up as soon 
as they have more information. 

Sincerely, 

Allison Brown​
Superintendent of Schools 

 


